
PennEast Pipeline Company, LLC 
835 Knitting Mills Way 
Wyomissing, PA 19610 

 
 
 

 

December 22, 2021 

 

Mr. Domenic Rocco, Director 

PA Department of Environmental Protection 

Regional Permit Coordination Office 

Rachel Carson State Office Building 

400 Market St. 

Harrisburg PA 17101 

717-772-5659   

 

 

Re: PennEast Pipeline Project 

DEP Application Nos. E09-998, E13-185, E40-780, E48-435; ESG02000160002; WQ02-

005; and BAQ AG5-13-00001A 

 

 

Dear Mr. Rocco, 

 

 The PennEast Pipeline Company, LLC (“PennEast”) member companies, 

following extensive evaluation and discussion, recently determined that further development of 

the PennEast Pipeline Project (the “Project”) is no longer supported. Accordingly, PennEast has 

ceased all further development of the Project and respectfully withdraws its Chapter 105 Water 

Obstruction and Encroachment permit applications and executed Submerged Lands License 

Agreements, Chapter 102 Erosion and Sediment Control Plan permit applications, the Section 401 

WQC approval, and the BAQ GP5 authorization (listed above) in their entirety from consideration 

by the PADEP RPCO and Northeast Regional Office. 

 

Should you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact me at (610) 373-

7999.  

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 /s/ Jeffrey D. England 

 Jeffrey D. England 

 PennEast Pipeline Company, LLC,  

 By its Project Manager 

 UGI Energy Services, LLC 

 

 

Cc Shailesh Patel; PADEP NERO BAQ 


